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IMPORTANT DATES   
 Time Details 

May   

Wednesday 3 7.00pm Year 7 Information evenings  

Friday 5 3.30pm Book Club closes 

Tuesday 9 – Thursday 11 Morning NAPLAN Testing Grade 3 & 5 only 

Friday 12 9.00am 
9.00am 

Division Cross Country (selected students) 
Mother’s Day Stall 

Thursday 25 7.00pm – 8.00pm Foundation (Prep) 2018 Information Session 

Friday 26 9.00am – 11.00am 
9.30am – 10.30am 

Open Morning Education Week – Class Activities 
Foundation (Prep) 2018 Information Session Repeat 

June   

Thursday 1 – 10  China OSLE 

Tuesday 6 TBA Regional Cross Country – qualified students only 

Wednesday 7 All Day Grade 5/6 Girls Soccer 

Tuesday 6 & Wednesday 7 Various Gym program begins Prep – Grade 4 only 

Friday 9 All Day Grade 5/6 Boys Soccer 

Monday 13 June  All Day Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday  

Monday 26 – 29 All Day Urban Camp Grade 5/6 

Friday 30 2.30pm End of Term 2 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Principal: Jo Menzel 
School Council President: Tim Shanahan 
PFA President: Kasslea Shaw 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 

 
 

 

~OUR VALUES~ 
 
Integrity: 
Being true to oneself 
Being honest 
Owning our choices 
Respecting people, 
property & 
environment 
Being Positive 
ambassadors for 
QHPS. 
 
Sense of Belonging: 
Feeling safe 
Being part of a 
community 
Being inclusive and 
accepting 
Being committed to 
friendliness and 
caring for others. 
 
Passion for Learning: 
Being curious, 
inquisitive, active 
thinkers and engaged 
learners. 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

   

Our Purpose: 
To provide a creative and nurturing 
learning environment that enables 
everyone to achieve their personal best. 

2017 TERM DATES 
Term 1 January 31 – March 31 
Term 2 Tuesday April 18 – June 30 
Term 3 July 17 – September 22 
Term 4 October 9 – December 22 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
School Photos 
Today, we had our school photos taken. It was great to see everyone looking so spick and span with big smiles on their 
face.   
Annual school photos have been a tradition over a number of generations. Looking at the school pictures of our 
parents, grandparents (and even ourselves), it is easy to say that some of these are priceless!  Part of the appeal of 
these gems is that photos were not taken as often as they are today.  
I wonder how our children will perceive school photos when they become parents? Will social media and technology 
relegate these annual memories as obsolete?  Only time will tell. Hopefully the school photos should be back in the 
school within a fortnight.  
 
School Uniform 
It is terrific to see almost all our students wearing full school uniform.  As per our Uniform Policy, on the May 1st 
students are no longer required to wear broad brim/bucket hats. However, there may still be warm days when wearing 
a broad brim/bucket hat would be appropriate. As the weather becomes cooler, students will start wearing beanies 
and scarves. Please remember that beanies and scarves should be in school colours.  If your child has outgrown their 
jumpers and jackets, the PFA has a number of second hand garments for sale for 50 cents. Please contact the office if 
you are interested.  Please note that sizes are limited. The continued support of our school community in ensuring the 
wearing of school uniform is greatly appreciated. 
 
PREP 2018 - Enrolment 
I ask that all parents who are wishing to enrol their child in Prep at Quarry Hill Primary School for next year, 2018, 
should make contact with the school office to organise this process.  A reminder that there are Department guidelines 
that determine that Quarry Hill has a ‘School Neighbourhood Zone’.  Those families living outside of the school zone are 
certainly able to make enquiries and are able to complete an interim enrolment form.  The enrolment form and a copy 
of the child’s birth certificate and immunisation record must be returned to school by Friday June 30th, 2017.  
If your child will not be returning to Quarry Hill Primary school in 2018 I ask that you also let the office know. 
 
 
 
 
 
The National Assessment Program (NAPLAN) 
A reminder that the 2017 NAPLAN tests will be held next week on the 9th, 10th & 11th May.  Our Year 3 and Year 5 
students complete the tests. 
The results of the tests provide diagnostic information for parents and teachers about a child’s performance in Literacy 
and Numeracy. This information is used to support teaching and learning programs and improve student achievement. 
If your child has a disability or special needs which require extra consideration you should discuss with your child’s 
teacher whether or not your child should undertake the tests. 
For more information about the tests, please visit the VCAA website at: 
www.vcaa.vic.edu.au or the NAPLAN website at www.naplan.edu.au 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/
file://///013686FS001/USERS/LINK/LINK%202012/04%20May/May%2010/www.naplan.edu.au


Quarry Hill Primary School, 25 Peel Street, Bendigo  3550   Phone: 5443 3537    
Email: quarry.hill.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au     Fax: 5442 7590 
  Website:www.quarryhillps.vic.edu.au     Mobile: 0427 595 073 

The language of Independence-building – By Michael Grose 
Independence-building is vitally important for parents.  It’s the pathway to children’s competency, confidence and 
creativity, and the short cut to resilience and real learning. 
Families always develop shared language around the values that have strong meaning for them. If resilience is a shared 
value then there invariably will be a strong set of words and phrases about resilience factors such coping, flexibility and 
perseverance.   
Similarly, the values of independence and self-sufficiency are reflected in a family’s proprietary language. In fact, it’s 
through shared language that culture exists. If you are looking to building a culture of independence in your family then 
creating your proprietary language around independence is a great way to start.  
These following twelve examples of independence-building language, and the principles behind them, will help you 
create your own family’s language.  

1. “Never regularly do for a child the things a child can do for him or herself”  
Goal: Independence 

This is perhaps the original parenting-for-independence manifesto, and it’s a philosophy that guides many teachers and 
parents today. In effect, this sentence means that wherever possible - we give children the skills and competencies to 
look after themselves physically and emotionally. It requires a great deal of patience, time and courage from parents 
and teachers as the sentence is easier to say than to put into practice. But it’s a worthy guiding principle that leads to 
self-sufficiency in children, and ultimately redundancy as parents. 
 

2. “Is this something you can do?”  
Goal: Self-help 

Independence takes many forms but perhaps the most common is the development of self-help skills. The confidence, 
pride and, for most, sheer pleasure that kids doing the simple things for themselves such a toddler tying his shoelaces 
or a child making her own lunch is immeasurable. Yet it is so easily denied by well-meaning parents and adults who see 
it as their job to do everything for children. Independence begins at home with the development of self-help skills. 
 

3. “Have you checked the help roster today?” 
Goal: Contribution 

A great way to develop a sense of independence is to give kids opportunities to help out at home. There is no need to 
overburden children with jobs, but a sensible allocation of chores according to their age and study requirements is not 
only a great help to you, but fantastic training for them. It also builds accountability and a work ethic, both highly 
valued characteristics for continuing success at school and later in life.  
 

4. “Which of these two would you prefer?”   
Goal: Decision-making 

Parents as wise leaders need to call the shots on how the family life is conducted, including health and welfare issues 
such as appropriate bed and bath times. Some things are not up for negotiation. But there are areas where parents can 
rightfully hand autonomy to children and say, ‘It’s your call!’ Choice of clothes, how they keep their bedroom, what 
they eat and who they play with are the types of decisions they can make. Naturally, this is age-related and you do 
need to have some influence on their choices. 
 

5. “How can you make this happen?”    
Goal: Problem-solving 

Kids get used to bringing their problems to parents to solve. If you keeping solving them, they’ll keep bringing them. A 
problem-solving approach relies on asking good questions, which can be challenging if you are used to solving your 
child’s problems. The first question when a child brings you a problem should be: ‘Can you handle this on your own?’ 
Next should be, ‘What do you want me to do to help you solve the problem?’ These questions are not meant to deter 
children from coming to you; rather, to encourage and teach them to start working through their own concerns 
themselves. 
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6. “We rely on you to do this.”  
Goal:  Reliability 

Reliability is closely connected to responsibility and other aspects of independence.  Every child over the age of five, at 
the eldest, should do something that someone else relies on whether it’s looking after a pet, clearing the meal table or 
emptying the garbage on a regular basis. Having others rely on you has its challenges and can be a learning curve. 
They’ll inevitably forget to put the rubbish bins out on garbage night, meaning your bin will be overflowing for the next 
week. They’ll need to be reminded about feeding the pet or clearing the table. Kids inevitably won’t get things right, 
but that doesn’t mean we should stop giving them responsibilities.  
 

7. “What can you learn for next time?”   
Goal: Self-sufficiency 

Learning from mistakes is part of the independence-building process for children. Often adult impatience or 
unwillingness to put up with errors prevents us from giving kids the chance to do things for themselves or take real 
responsibilities.  If independence is to be a major part of your family’s culture then it’s imperative that we help kids 
learn from their mistakes whether social, behavioural or just messing up while helping out at home. 

8. “How do you feel about this?”   
Goal: Emotional intelligence 

An often over-looked aspect of independence is the ability to self-manage your emotional state. Emotional self-
management starts with the recognition of how you feel about a particular event or action and then labelling that 
feeling. If possible prompt to identify their emotions before they act on them. You can also revisit events and ask 
children about the feelings that may have led to a certain behaviour such as hurting or yelling at a sibling. 
 

9. “When you muck up, you make up.”  
Goal: Accountability  

Kids of all ages will make mistakes. In fact, mucking up is part of the learning process. But kids will just repeat their 
mistakes unless they experience the consequences of their decisions. The use of behavioural consequences is a way of 
teaching children to take greater responsibility for their lives and to learn to make smarter choices.  
 

10. “How will you fix this?”   
Goal: Restoring relationships 

Independent kids are usually socially-smart kids who don’t operate in a bubble. They know that their behaviour impacts 
on others they are mindful of the thoughts, feelings and behaviours of others. They also make amends or restore 
relationships when their behaviour impacts negatively on others.  Relationship restoration is a lifelong skill and involves 
the following: swallowing your pride, making up, giving something back, not holding a grudge and moving on. 
 

11. “You need to do what’s right, not what’s easy.”   
Goal: Integrity 

A sense of integrity is important for a child’s independence because it’s the basis of reasoned and socially focused self-
control and self-management. The job of parents is to move their children from ‘Me’ to ‘We’. Integrity is the great 
socialising agent for a child. They may get by without courage, endurance and grit but they won’t get far socially 
without integrity. 
 

12. “Let’s find a way to make this happen.”   
Goal: Positive risk-taking 

One of the ways to develop independence is to work with them to build their skills and abilities to safely navigate an 
ever-broadening environment outside of the relative safe confines of their home. Ideas include adults and kids doing 
things together such as catching public transport until they are ready to go it alone or with friends; and giving kids 
smaller freedoms that lead to bigger liberties such as allowing a young child to walk part of the way to school on their 
own and then extending the distance as they get more experience and feel more confident. 
Independence-building is vitally important for parents.  It’s the pathway to children’s competency, confidence and 
creativity, and the short cut to resilience and real learning. We’ve gradually retreated from this approach over recent 
generations much to our children’s detriment. It’s time to help kids reclaim their independence. Getting our language 
right is a good place to start as family change always begins with shared language.  
 
Jo Menzel 
Principal  



Quarry Hill Primary School, 25 Peel Street, Bendigo  3550   Phone: 5443 3537    
Email: quarry.hill.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au     Fax: 5442 7590 
  Website:www.quarryhillps.vic.edu.au     Mobile: 0427 595 073 

STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS 
Persistence 
Isaiah M (Room 7) for working hard on his spelling words. 
Logan H (Room 1) for doing his best in all classroom activities. 
Ella K (Room 12B) for persisting with home reading. Congratulations, you have improved & increased your 

number of nights. 
Kylah K (Room 15B) for making outstanding improvements in her spelling. 
Confidence 
Declan C (Room 12A) for confidently taking on the job of delivering class rolls each day. 
Ryan K (Room 3) for producing an excellent information report on soccer. 
Noah B (Room 8) for confidently sharing his ideas with his teacher & his classmates. 
Erik M (Room 4) for using excellent arguments & wording in his persuasive writing. 
Resilience 
Violet C (Room 10B) for taking risks during maths activities & bouncing back if she doesn’t succeed straight away. 
Passion for Learning 
Evie M (Room 1) for participating in all classroom activities. 
Hayley M (Room 15A) for her beautiful expressive reading. 
Jye E (Room 14A) for always being an active learner during maths lessons. 
Hunter T (Room 2) for his enthusiastic participation in our Science Investigation. 
Lilly V (Room 5)  for being an active writer learning how to write procedural texts. 
  
BOOK CLUB 
Issue 3 of Scholastic Book Club is due Friday May 5th. No late orders will be accepted.   
One of the features of Book Club is you can order the books online and pay with your credit card via the new LOOP 
facility (visit http://www.scholastic.com.au/schools/bookclub/assets/img/letter_tile.jpg for more information). The 
LOOP facility eliminates the need to put your credit card number on the order form.    
For hard copy book orders please include your child’s name and classroom number on the top of the form and return 
to office with correct payment. 
Thanks Jane 
 
WANTED 
Grade 3/4 are looking for shoeboxes to assist with their Inquiry unit this term. If you have any spare shoeboxes you 
would like to get rid of please drop them into Room 4. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Do you hold a concession card?  
If so you may be eligible for CSEF. 

 
CSEF is provided by the Victorian Government to assist eligible families to cover the 
costs of school excursions, camps and sporting activities.  
If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a temporary foster parent, you 
may be eligible for CSEF. The annual CSEF amount per student is:  
 

 $125 for primary school students  

 $225 for secondary school students  
 
Please call into the office with your concession card and complete an application form 

NOW. 

 
2017 Prep Uniform Pack for CSEF recipients 
As part of the Victorian Government’s Affordable Uniform Program, every Prep 
government school student who is a recipient of the Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund 
(CSEF) automatically qualifies for a uniform pack voucher. Please see the office with 
your concession card. 
 
 

http://www.scholastic.com.au/schools/bookclub/assets/img/letter_tile.jpg
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Next PFA meeting is Monday 8th May at 9am in the staff room.  Everyone is welcome. 
 

MOTHER’S DAY STALL   FRIDAY MAY 12TH  
Each year the PFA holds a Mother’s Day Stall to enable the students to buy a small gift for someone special in their life. 
For those new to the school the stall runs like this; we ask each student to donate a small gift which PFA wrap and sell 
at the stall to the students for $2.00 each. 
  
Baskets are in classrooms. Please place your donation in the basket in your child’s classroom. Suggestions for donations 
include small potted plants/seedlings, chocolates, toiletries, cooking utensils, books, and mugs. Remember, we love 
recycled or homemade gifts. Students are asked to bring in the correct change if possible and a plastic bag on Friday 
May 12th to assist with bringing their gift home. It is one gift per student however if you have more than one mother in 
your family and your child would like to purchase a gift for each mother we ask that you donate two items so every 
student gets the opportunity to purchase a gift for their mother. Once the student has purchased their present for 
mum we will place the gift in a plastic bag with their name on it and put it back into the class basket to be handed out 
by the teacher at the end of the day. This is to combat presents being lost, broken and even eaten. 
The stall is much loved by the students as it can be the first time for many younger students that they are in charge of 
their present buying. They have the opportunity to pick out a special gift for mum and have that wonderful memory of 
being independent.  
 
Students who will be leaving for Regional Cross Country on the same day will be served first. No student will miss out. 
 
If you would like to help collect, wrap or serve on the stall please contact the office or myself. 
 
Thank you for your continued support, without your support these activities cannot happen. 
 
 

LADIES NIGHT OUT 
 
PFA are holding a Ladies Night Out on Thursday May 25th at 7.00pm.  This will be a small fundraising event at Frankie & 
Co clothing.  Get your friends together for a fun night. Everyone is welcome to come along; it is a great way to meet the 
members.  There will be drinks and nibbles, and NO obligation to buy, only to have FUN.  MORE details to come in 
future newsletters so keep an eye out. 
 

FUNDRAISING IDEAS 
 

PFA are looking at other ways of having different fundraisers this year.  We are seeking suggestions from the school 
community for their ideas on a fundraiser.   
Some ideas and suggestions we have already received include; a pie drive, a donut drive, a Christmas hamper raffle and 
a movie night.  
Ideas and suggestions can be handed into the office in an envelope with PFA fundraising ideas marked on it. 
 
 
 
Kasslea Shaw 
PFA President 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

P.F.A News 
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Camp Australia  
Hello Everyone! 
Over the next 2 weeks we will be doing Mother’s Day activities ready for that very special Day. 
We will also do our usual fun activities, such as arts and crafts, indoor and outdoor games, blocks, reading 
books and colouring and will also be doing cooking activities that the children will be able to have for second 
snack. 
Bubbles, bubbles and more bubbles. This week we will be blowing lots of bubbles, dancing to music and 
dressing up, as we use our imagination to create our own play. 
The children have been enjoying playing 2 square in before and after school care, along with playing with the 
Lego and connecter blocks. They have been enjoying the outdoors on the playground and active group 
games in the open space, as we are still trying to make the most of the days with nicer weather. 
Hats are not necessary for Term 2 and 3, but we will still use sunscreen to protect us from the UV rays. We 
will also provide sunscreen, but if the children prefer their own, they are welcome to use that instead. 
You’re welcome to call in and check out our service and we will be happy to answer any questions you may 
have.  
We are collecting the Super Hero connector discs from Woolworths to play with in after school care. So if 
anyone can collect them and pass them onto us, we would really appreciate it J Thankyou. 
Hope to see you soon. 
Tara and the Camp Australia Team. 
 
Program Details 
To find out more about our program, view fees and to register visit www.campaustralia.com.au 
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